READING PART 4



READING PART 4

- Nella quarta parte, abbiamo un testo e alcune domande aperte. Bisogna leggere bene il testo e rispondere con MASSIMO CINQUE PAROLE alle domande.
- Prima di procedere, ti invito a scaricare il pdf sulla parte di Reading. In questo modo, sarai in grado di seguire questa lezione con più facilità e svolgere gli esercizi in modo più accessibile.

Reading Part 4

Read the text and answer the questions. Use a maximum of five words for each question.

The Panama Canal

The Panama Canal is a vital shipping lane linking the Atlantic and Pacific Oceans. Opened in 1914, it was one of the greatest engineering projects of the modern age. However, the concept of a canal through the Isthmus of Panama, a comparatively narrow strip of land linking North and South America, had been thought of as far back as the 16th century. When the Spanish explorer Vasco Núñez de Balboa led an expedition across the Isthmus of Panama in 1513, he saw the potential for a passage that would allow access from sea to sea without having to navigate around Cape Hornatthe southernmost tip of South America.

In 1534, Charles V, King of Spain, formally ordered further investigation into the possibility of the construction of a ship canal across the Isthmus. The surveyed route followed, to a large extent, the course of the present-day Panama Canal. However, the governor politely informed Charles V that the undertaking of such an engineering operation was impossible.

Not until the late 18th century was a new Panama Canal construction project given much serious thought. This was when the historic 1789-1794 scientific expedition led by Alessandro Malaspina landed in Panama. By actually planning the excavation of the Panama Canal, Malaspina was able, for the first time, to demonstrate the feasibility of such a huge project.

Overland links continued on the Isthmus of Panama, facilitated by the construction of a railway in 1855. By then, Panama was free of Spanish colonial rule, but the idea of a water route through the Isthmus of Panama had not been forgotten. Anew phase in the history of the Panama Canal was beginning.

In 1882, a French company under the renowned engineer Ferdinand de Lesseps, who had earlier built the Suez Canal, finally set about the construction. Their attempt was a disaster. Malaria and yellow fever killed most of the workforce, equipment failed in the heat and humidity, and geological and hydrological considerations were badly managed. The project was abandoned in 1889 at the expense of over 20,000 lives.

The construction of the Panama Canal would finally be realized when the United States, during the presidency of Theodore Roosevelt, bought out the French company, its equipment and excavations. Work began in 1904 and the Panama Canal was finally opened in 1914. The two great oceans, the Atlantic and the Pacific, had finally been linked through the landmass of Latin America.

The canal is approximately 80 kilometres long and incorporates a series of three locks, which are basically watertight compartments. The first raises ships to the Gatun Lake, the second lowers ships to another lake and the third lowers ships to sea level. The whole trip takes between eight to ten hours.

1. Which part of South America did Balboa want to avoid?
2. What was Charles Vtold about his plan for a canal?
 What did Malaspina do to show the canal could be built?
4. What made the crossing of Panama easier in the 19th century?
5. What important political development occurred in the 19th century?
6. How long did the French attempt at canal construction last?
7. What happened to the French company?

.....

COME SVOLGERE QUESTO ESERCIZIO?

- Leggi il testo la prima volta, senza rispondere subito, per capire il contesto. Poi, leggi le domande.
- Una volta finita la prima lettura del testo, ricomincia a leggerlo e questa volta cerca di rispondere alle domande usando al massimo cinque parole.
- Presta molta attenzione a quello che ti viene chiesto, al contesto e significato delle frasi. Può darsi che lo stesso concetto venga detto con parole diverse nel testo rispetto alla domanda posta.
- Una volta terminato il compito, rileggi le risposte e controlla che tutto sembri giusto.

ORA SVOLGI QUESTA PARTE IN AUTONOMIA. METTI IN PAUSA IL VIDEO.

- Cerca di fare in modo autonomo questo esercizio e poi vedremo le soluzioni assieme.
- Una volta terminato l'esercizio, fai ripartire questo video.

ECCO LE SOLUZIONI...

1. Which part of South America did Balboa want to avoid?	
2. What was Charles V told about his plan for a canal?	1. Cape Horn
3. What did Malaspina do to show the canal could be built?	2. It was impossible 3. (He) planned the excavation
4. What made the crossing of Panama easier in the 19th century?	4. (the construction of) a railway 5. the end of Spanish rule / no longer a colony / colonia rule ended [or similar]
5. What important political development occurred in the 19th century?	6. 7/seven years / 1882-1889
6. How long did the French attempt at canal construction last?	7. It was sold (to Americans/USA) / America/USA bought it.
7. What happened to the French company?	••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

.....

Reading Part 4

Read the text and answer the questions. Use a maximum of five words for each question.

The Panama Canal

The Panama Canal is a vital shipping lane linking the Atlantic and Pacific Oceans. Opened in 1914, it was one of the greatest engineering projects of the modern age. However, the concept of a canal through the Isthmus of Panama, a comparatively narrow strip of land linking North and South America, had been thought of as far back as the 16th century. When the Spanish explorer Vasco Núñez de Balboa led an expedition across the Isthmus of Panama in 1513, he saw the potential for a passage that would allow access from sea to sea without having to navigate around Cape Hornat the southernmost tip of South America.

In 1534, Charles V, King of Spain, formally ordered further investigation into the possibility of the construction of a ship canal across the Isthmus. The surveyed route followed, to a large extent, the course of the present-day Panama Canal. However, the governor politely informed Charles V that the undertaking of such an engineering operation was impossible.

Not until the late 18th century was a new Panama Canal construction project given much serious thought. This was when the historic 1789-1794 scientific expedition led by Alessandro Malaspina landed in Panama. By actually planning the excavation of the Panama Canal, Malaspina was able, for the first time, to demonstrate the feasibility of such a huge project.

Overland links continued on the Isthmus of Panama, facilitated by the construction of a railway in 1855. By then, Panama was free of Spanish colonial rule, but the idea of a water route through the Isthmus of Panama had not been forgotten. Anew phase in the history of the Panama Canal was beginning.

In 1882, a French company under the renowned engineer Ferdinand de Lesseps, who had earlier built the Suez Canal, finally set about the construction. Their attempt was a disaster. Malaria and yellow fever killed most of the workforce, equipment failed in the heat and humidity, and geological and hydrological considerations were badly managed. The project was abandoned in 1889 at the expense of over 20,000 lives.

The construction of the Panama Canal would finally be realized when the United States, during the presidency of Theodore Roosevelt, bought out the French company, its equipment and excavations. Work began in 1904 and the Panama Canal was finally opened in 1914. The two great oceans, the Atlantic and the Pacific, had finally been linked through the landmass of Latin America.

The canal is approximately 80 kilometres long and incorporates a series of three locks, which are basically watertight compartments. The first raises ships to the Gatun Lake, the second lowers ships to another lake and the third lowers ships to sea level. The whole trip takes between eight to ten hours.

GRAZIE PER L'ATTENZIONE E BUONO STUDIO!